Missionaries to the Local Churches of America

May/June Update

Dear Pastor and Church Family,

I was glad when they said unto me, Let us go into the house of the Lord. Psalm 122:1

We are certainly living in strange times, and it certainly seemed strange not being in God's house during the Covid 19 lockdown. We were so excited when our home church was able to open its doors for in-person services on May 3rd! Online services were better than nothing, but there is just something about being in the Lord's house, worshipping him and fellowshipping with our brothers and sisters in Christ.

Sadly, many churches were not able to re-open for various reasons, especially in other states. We were scheduled to be in New Mexico and Kentucky in the month of May and were unable to go due to their states Covid restrictions. We are very thankful for the church in Artesia that sent us a love offering even though our meeting was canceled. It was certainly a huge blessing!

At the end of May, we loaded up two pick-up trucks and trailers with much supplies that our church and area churches had collected, and delivered them to the Navajo Reservation. Our missionaries there were handing out these supplies and using this as a means to minister to the people and get the gospel to them. We were glad to have the opportunity to be a part of this outreach!











We were scheduled to be in North Carolina during the month of June, but once again because of the virus this was canceled. It has been hard not to get discouraged during these times; we have just tried to find places to be a blessing and serve when and where there is opportunity. While limited as far as traveling, we found places to serve locally. In our home church we were able to help with Backyard Bible Clubs and do some training with the workers there. We had a great week and a good turnout. We were also able to help by constructing a giant volcano for our VBS. It took many hours to put it together but was worth every minute for the kids that were reached! The next week, we traveled to Burnet to Northside Baptist Church to help with a virtual youth conference. We were in charge of all the meals, interacted with the teens, did clean up and helped in any way we could. I was also able to teach Sunday school on their anniversary service. We had a great time and was glad to be able to serve. They were such a great blessing to us!

Please continue to pray for us and the churches we are scheduled to help.

Todd and Ginger Steele

Contact Information: 7sministries@gmail.com www.7sministries.org 817-298-4031